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SCCA    NEWSLETTER 
PO Box 325
  CENTRAL BRIDGE, NY 12035
SCCA Minutes of meeting held at the Curtis Mott Bldg., 
SUNY Cobleskill located in Cobleskill, NY on April26, 2018
Liz Reinhart, President of SCCA called the meeting to order at 7:05pm with the pledge to the flag with 15 in attendance. Clubs represented were NWTF, SCOPE, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, TWS, West Fulton Rod & Gun, and Richmondville Fish & Game.
The March Minutes were accepted with a motion by Dave Wood, second by Greg Werner.  Treasurers’ report read by Liz for Mike Zeh and approved to accept with motion by Mark Hotaling ad second by Russell Case.
Liz asked if any participated in Youth Turkey Hunts…. Dave Hendricks and others said they enjoyed the day. 
Carl Stefanic reviewed the Wildlife Festival plans:  he has his truck loaded, ready for set up at 9AM on Saturday, Doug and Woody will get the Kayak and Bear for set up on Sat morning; the SCCA Activity Guide is ready for the festival(Excellent Job Carl!!  Thank you!!)  Who can work?  Liz, Greg, Doug, Joel will help!!  Doug asked when the fish will be released into creek for derby.
Dave Wood mentioned the fish stocking at Mallet Pond
Carl asked about reorder of “SCCA Since 1906” bags should we reorder. Liz will check the Fair Bldg for how many we have. 
Russell Case (SCOPE)  -- New flyer is out explaining that if you have a pistol permit for 2 years you can take a course about pistols and upgrade to a concealed carry. Payment for the course will go directly to the instructors not the county.  Only Schoharie is doing this!  SCOPE is doing the annual raffle at the Fair- Goldenboy 44Magnum and a Cricket  will be given away.
Greg (Richmondville Fish & Game) has Gun Course May 12th and Archery May 18th 
Dave Wood and Carl S reported NYFWB:  the Pine Bush area is scheduled for a BURN even though there is a burn an on, Green County has 1200 acres going to Solar Land,  early bear season is open!  NYS has acquired 42000 wildlife acres, May 15th all docks on DEC launches up, National Archery in Schools program – Middleburgh R & G wants to see a class for the air rifles through school also. 
DEC wants all to report any sightings of Moose and or Snowshoe Hare; DEC would like to have hunter safety courses in schools but air rifles, bb guns and any projectile out of schools and just do book learning. 
TROUT Unlimited: trouble with access to streams
Keith Isles …….   IS   RETIRING!!  …  May 2018 (Thanks for all you have done for us Keith)
Roger Masse:  Next TWS trip will be to Cleveland Ohio for the National Meeting
Mark Hotaling: NYSCC - need to vote again on the Mandatory Wearing of Hunter Orange for Deer season. Open discussion included concerns that all should wear Orange  when moving and sitting still, the small game hunters in the woods during deer season too and are not required to wear Orange?  We’d like to see parts of this re-written but that not possible now. Mark and John will represent us at the NYSCC meeting and submit our Vote:  YES 7   NO 11   
Dave Hendricks (NWTF) this year banquet was a great success 39 Early Birds, 16 Guns given away and the meal was great!!  The big gun raffle was held the following Tuesday.
Winners: Robert Kersman, Jean Feugman and Jeff Wojcik
The NWTF Turkey Contest is for the 1st weekend of the hunt $150 for 2 person team, great prizes and dinner at Locomotion’s! 
Alex Walczyk – presented his project results on Walleye in Otsego Lake – very good details     (My notes from his talk got eaten by the dog!!) 
There is a Chicken BBQ at Ace on Sat 04/28 with a Cricket 22 Rifle Raffle too!!
Meeting Adjourned 8:45pm
NEXT MEETING MAY 24TH AT MIDDLEBURGH ROD & GUN CLUB @7 pm
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